COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

February 19, 2009
The February Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 6:45 PM.  
Attending:  Kathryn Draine, Naomi Hicks, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Suzy Pelovsky, Jean Faison, Becky Gallup, Betty Kelley, Mary Ringer, Kathy Rose, and Karen Pickford.
Minutes:  Darilyn Kisch noted a correction to the minutes from the January meeting – the next date for the New Members Coffee is April 15, 2009.  Naomi Hicks moved to accept the minutes of the January Board Meeting as corrected.  Suzy Pelovsky seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Approval of the minutes from the Special Board meeting held on February 16, 2009 tabled until next meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.    Balance in accounts per Treasurer’s Report:  Checking = $17831.80, Money Market = $6050.48, CD (5 yr) = $11,164.86, CD (1 yr) = $10,764.63.
Kathy Draine moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Barbara MacCallum seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Committee Reports/Old Business:
· Coast Lines Distribution:  Mary Ringer reported.  The US Post Office saw a discrepancy during a review of the newsletter, indicating that advertising is not allowed.  Several changes need to be made to comply with Post Office.  Post Office will monitor the newsletter for ten months.

ACTION ITEM:  Mary Ringer to correct issues for the newsletter.

· New Member Packets / Membership:  Darilyn Kisch reported that Sue Kadner has completed the packets and began distributing them at the February General meeting.  Becky Gallup asked about the assembly of the packets so that they can be passed out from the check-in table.  
ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to speak with Sue Kadner to make them up ahead of time.
· Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  Guild member Sue Davies volunteered to chair the Ticket Sales.  She now has the quilt and supplies for the position except for the tickets and postcards.
· Workshops:  Suzy Pelovsky reported.  The Speaker for March is Melinda Bula.  Only six people have signed up for the workshop.  The April speaker, Peggy Martin, has not yet sent a sample for the workshop.
ACTION ITEM:  Suzy Pelovsky to email workshop information to Jean Faison for an email blast to the Guild members.
· Membership:  Jean Faison reported.  There are now 268 members in the Guild.

Naomi Hicks moved to adjourn.  Barbara MacCallum seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

